
 

Phased Re-Opening For Year 10 & Year 12 
 
Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
Firstly, I hope that everyone is well and thank you for your support so far in 
managing the current circumstances.  There has been updated guidance from the 
Government and as such, we have developed a response that we will implement 
to enable you to send your child back into school.  As long as the government say 
that it is safe to do so, we will be opening for Year 10 & 12 pupils only from 
Monday 8th June 2020.   
 
Pupils will receive a specific time that they must attend school each day.  When they are on site, they 
will be placed into teaching groups of a maximum of 12 pupils allowing for sufficient spacing between 
pupils in classrooms.  Pupils will arrive at different times on a rolling timetable.  
 
When pupils are on site, they will remain in the same room for the duration of their lessons.  
Throughout the week, all subjects will be taught.  Pupils will not necessarily be placed with the 
teacher that they were timetabled with before the enforced closure.  However, a specialist teacher 
will be made available for each subject.   The emphasis of lessons will not be new content.   Pupils 
will instead have the opportunity to review the learning that they have been completing online from 
home and to consider the next stage of their learning programme in preparation for Year 11/13.   
 
Online home learning provision will continue for Year 7, 8 and 9 pupils until further notice.  Any 
pupils needing assistance or guidance for the work they are completing can contact their teacher 
using their school email address. 
 
During this next phase of reopening, I would like to reassure parents and carers that we are placing 
pupil and staff well-being at the forefront of our plans. We will continue to follow government 
guidance on the safe reopening of schools. 
 
Provision for key workers’ children is ongoing and if your circumstances have changed and you 
require your child to attend school then please contact us on Postbox and a member of staff will 
contact you. Please note that the school will be closed for all pupils on Monday 25th May. 
 
I will write to you shortly with the details of your child’s expected time for return if they are in years 
10 & 12.  In the meantime, if you have any questions that I have not answered above, please contact 
postbox@bloxwichacademy.co.uk 
 
Once again, I hope that you and your families are safe and well and thank you for your ongoing 
support. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 
 
A Seager 
Headteacher 
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